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Regulation (Chapter 5)

6. We recommend that, in order to protect the public, professions with more than one regulatory body make a concerted effort to bring their various bodies together and to develop a clear professional structure (para 5.12).

7. We recommend that each of the therapies in Group 2 should organise themselves under a single professional body for each therapy. These bodies should be well promoted so that the public who access these therapies are aware of them. Each should comply with core professional principles, and relevant information about each body should be made known to medical practitioners and other healthcare professionals. Patients could then have a single, reliable point of reference for standards, and would be protected against the risk of poorly-trained practitioners and have redress for poor service.  (Para 5.23)
8. It is our opinion that acupuncture and herbal medicine are the two therapies which are at a stage where it would be of benefit to them and their patients if the practitioners strive for statutory regulation under the Health Act 1999, and we recommend that they should do so. Statutory regulation may also be appropriate eventually for the non-medical homeopaths. Other professions must strive to come together under one voluntary self-regulating body with the appropriate features outlined in Box 5, and some may wish ultimately to aim to move towards regulation under the Health Act once they are unified with a single voice (paras 5.53 and 5.55).

The Government accepts that, at this point in their development, and bearing in mind certain public health risks, it would be desirable to bring both acupuncture and herbal medicine within a statutory framework as soon as practicable. The Government has held preliminary discussions with organisations representing each therapy.

The Government is prepared to consider the possibility of extending statutory regulation for other therapies if there is a case for it, and there is a unified professional body which has the support of most members of its profession for pursuing that option. Representatives of the aromatherapy profession have already expressed an interest in statutory regulation, and others may wish to do so.

As the Report concludes, therapies outside Group 1 are likely to function in a different way. The case for statutory regulation of those therapies may be there-fore  harder to establish and may follow a different course.

Before inviting Parliament to exercise the powers of the Health Act 1999 to recognise any CAM profession, the Government will undertake wide and detailed consultation on its proposals, including consultation with interested professional and regulatory bodies and discussion with the devolved
